8060 165th Avenue N.E., Suite 100 Redmond, WA 98052-3981 425 558 4224 Fax: 425 376 0596 www.nwccu.org



October 7, 2013

Ms. Shanda Diehl Associate Vice President of Planning and Effectiveness Clark College 1933 Fort Vancouver Way, MS BRD 114 Vancouver, WA 98663

Dear Associate Vice President Diehl:

This is in reply to your correspondence dated June 21, 2013, and received in this office on July 1, 2013, seeking approval from the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) for Clark College to relocate four programs to new street addresses within 8.5 miles from their existing locations. The details of the four relocations are as follows:

Adult Basic Education (ABE) - relocated to the main campus at 1933 Fort Vancouver Way, Vancouver, Washington; the exception is one course entitled Jumpstart to Adult Basic Education which remains at the previous Town Place Center location on 5411 E. Mill Plain, Vancouver, Washington.

Corporate and Continuing Education (non-credit offerings) - relocated to a West Coast Bank downtown location on 500 Broadway Street, Vancouver, Washington.

Pharmacy Technology Program – relocated from the existing Washington State University - Vancouver campus to be co-located with the existing Nursing Program at the instructional site on 14204 NE Salmon Creek Avenue, Vancouver, Washington.

Phlebotomy Program - relocated from the existing Washington State University - Vancouver campus to be co-located with the existing Nursing Program at the instructional site on 14204 NE Salmon Creek Avenue, Vancouver, Washington.

In accordance with Commission Policy, Substantive Change, the relocation of the abovementioned existing four programs to new instructional sites has been reviewed and approved as a substantive change. Accordingly, the abovementioned instructional sites associated with the four programs are now included under the accreditation of Clark College.

Thank you for keeping the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities apprised of developments and initiatives at Clark College. If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Vice President

PJG:pg

cc:

Mr. Robert Knight, President





October 7, 2013

Ms. Shanda Diehl Associate Vice President of Planning and Effectiveness Clark College 1933 Fort Vancouver Way, MS BRD 114 Vancouver, WA 98663

Dear Associate Vice President Diehl:

This is in reply to your correspondence dated June 19, 2013, and received in this office on July 1, 2013, notifying the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) that Clark College intends to terminate or suspend existing degree programs and certificate programs in Agriculture and Horticulture, Web Design and Development, and Culinary Arts. In addition, one new degree program will be added to replace two terminated programs. In Culinary Arts, in particular, the College will assess and revise curriculum and anticipates accepting students again in fall 2015. Teach-out plans for terminated programs continue through May 2016. The affected degree and certificate programs are as follows:

- Associate of Applied Science in Agriculture Horticulture Terminated
- Certificate of Proficiency in Landscape Maintenance Terminated
- Associate of Applied Science in Landscape Technology Terminated
- Certificate of Proficiency in Nursery Operations Terminated
- Associate of Applied Science in Software Solutions Development Specialist Terminated
- Associate of Applied Technology in Web Design and Development Terminated
- Associate of Applied Technology in Web Development Added
- Certificate of Completion for Cooking Suspended
- Certificate of Achievement for Cooking Suspended
- Certificate of Proficiency for Cooking Option I Suspended
- Certificate of Proficiency for Cooking Option II Suspended
- Associate of Applied Science for Cooking/Restaurant Management Suspended
- Associate of Applied Technology for Cooking/Restaurant Management Suspended
- Certificate of Completion for Dining Room Service Suspended

In accordance with Commission Policy, Substantive Change, the abovementioned terminated, suspended, and added programs have been reviewed and approved as minor changes. It is noted that students have been advised and are following educational plans to ensure they have the opportunity to complete their programs. Accordingly, the abovementioned terminated, suspended, and added programs are now included under the accreditation of Clark College.

Associate Vice President Diehl Page Two October 7, 2013

Thank you for keeping the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities apprised of developments and initiatives at Clark College. If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Pamela J. Goad Vice President

PJG:pg

cc: Mr. Robert Knight, President





October 7, 2013

Ms. Shanda Diehl Associate Vice President of Planning and Effectiveness Clark College 1933 Fort Vancouver Way, MS BRD 114 Vancouver, WA 98663

Dear Associate Vice President Diehl:

This is in reply to your correspondence dated June 21, 2013, and received in this office on July 1, 2013, notifying the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) that Clark College intends to add a pilot program in its existing Corporate and Continuing Education (CCE) department to offer noncredit health advocate courses. In accordance with Commission Policy, *Substantive Change*, the addition of the pilot program for the purpose of offering non-credit health advocate courses has been reviewed and approved as a *minor change*. Accordingly, the pilot program to offer non-credit health advocate courses is now included under the accreditation of Clark College.

Thank you for keeping the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities apprised of developments and initiatives at Clark College. If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Pamela J. Goad Vice President

PJG:pg

cc:

Mr. Robert Knight, President





May 19, 2014

Mr. Robert K. Knight President Clark College 1800 East McLoughlin Blvd. Vancouver, WA 98663

Dear President Knight:

This is in reply to your three letters of correspondence dated February 14, 2014, and received in this office on February 20, 2014, seeking approval from the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) for Clark College to offer dual credit to students in transfer degrees, to pilot courses at a new instructional site located in Carson, Washington, and to offer a new Associate of Applied Technology (AAT) in Industrial Maintenance and its related Certificate of Achievement program in Industrial Maintenance. Specifically, the College will offer dual credit to students in transfer degree programs who also desire the option of completing a specific curriculum for certification requirements in a particular discipline. In addition, the College relocated adult basic education classes and two additional classes to the pilot instructional site at the Wind River Middle School located in Carson, Washington. Further, the new AAT degree program and its related certificate program will leverage existing resources and capacity in the College's departments of Machining, Mechatronics, and Welding to provide new pathways to interested students for viable employment options in local industries.

In accordance with Commission Policy, Substantive Change, the abovementioned changes have been reviewed and approved as minor changes. Should the College decide that the Wind River Middle School located in Carson, Washington, is to become a permanent instructional site, a separate letter of notification for a substantive change is required. Accordingly, the offering of dual credit to students in transfer degrees, the pilot instructional site in Carson, Washington, and the AAT degree program and its related Certificate of Achievement program in Industrial Maintenance are now included under the accreditation of Clark College.

Thank you for keeping the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities apprised of developments and initiatives at Clark College. If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Pamela J. Goad

Vice President

PJG:pg

cc:

Ms. Shanda Diehl, Associate Vice President of Planning and Effectiveness